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The Montana Department of Labor and Industry’s (MDLI) proposed
updates to the state building code include a number of positive
changes to the building codes, including incorporating the 2021
International Energy Conservation Code and allowing local
jurisdictions to implement certain "stretch codes," in addition to the
base code.

For example, MDLI's proposed rules allow certified jurisdictions to
adopt solar-ready residential codes (meaning new construction
electrical systems and roofs must be ready to accommodate solar),
solar-ready commercial zones, and zero-energy commercial code
provisions (requiring new commercial buildings to offset energy
consumption with renewable energy). These stretch codes would
allow ambitious communities to use local government powers to
accelerate the clean energy transition. 

However, the proposed amendments do not allow stretch codes for
residential buildings. Given that residential buildings are the most
common and use the most aggregate energy, we feel that this is a
massive oversight. 

If you agree, email buildingcodes@mt.gov to submit a comment. 
The deadline for comments is May 13.
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